Walter J. Burien, Jr.

P. O. Box 31121

Mesa, Arizona 85275   

Cell: 520 420-0068

February 5th 2002 

Hello Debbie:

Called about 15 times over the last several months and left messages that you were invited to participate with several outings, or if you wanted to see John Joseph,  but no returned calls. If you would like to see my phone bill, or hear the messages I left, just ask.  

John Joseph & Brenda are doing well. We got a hot tub for Christmas. I enclosed two pictures of the kids in the hot tub and one picture from our wedding day.

I was going to invite you and Gloria up to Mesa around Christmas time, but on December 21st ,  I got a call from your telephone number, and when I answered, the caller hung up. I called back 20 minutes later and your stepfather, Pete, answered being crude and offensive. So, I didn’t bother to try to reach you again for the invite in face of the crude behavior I got from your stepfather when trying to reach you. 

John Joseph has an English nanny who can work 24-7. She has three children, and takes care of 3 to 4 others when requested to do so. Mr. JJ is jabbering away now, and is learning how to play the piano. He also is getting good at video games (Nintendo and Playstation).

Brenda wants to meet her sister Gloria. Let me know if you want to make a visit and I will see if I can arrange it.  I am taking the kids to Disneyland soon. Would you like to go?

Hope you and Gloria are doing well.

Walter 

